April 23, 2021

Dear CCCTC Families,

To provide timely and transparent information regarding active and non-active COVID-19 cases, the CCCTC will be issuing a weekly summary report. As you are aware, when COVID-19 cases are confirmed in the school, notification is sent to the appropriate members of our school community regarding contact tracing and steps that have been taken following the guidance of the Pennsylvania Department of Health. While we believe it is essential to provide clear and accurate communication to our district families about COVID-19 cases, the confidentiality of those individuals is our priority. However, under the current conditions of Crawford County, we understand that the school community has an interest in the number of cases that have occurred and the status of those cases moving forward. The CCCTC believes this weekly summary report will be helpful in this regard.

Summary Update: An active case is defined as an individual who has tested positive for COVID-19 while in a school setting, required contact tracing, and remains isolated at home and has not been cleared to return to the school setting. Below is a total summary of cases to-date for the current week at the CCCTC. Please note that all of these cases are unrelated and that there are no indications of school community spread occurring in our school. We look forward to providing a weekly summary on all school cases of COVID-19 each Friday. The weekly summary can be found on the school website, www.crawfordctc.org under the COVID-19, communications tab.

Sincerely,

Crawford County Career and Technical Center Administration

	Active
Students	0
Employees	0

Almost all Student and Employee numbers were not in contact with any other students or faculty members. There have been multiple students placed on Quarantine due to being in contact with someone in their home, or were with someone outside of school who tested positive. We appreciate the phone calls from parents/guardians informing us of these issues so we can make sure we are having the students log in remotely to work on assignments.

We will continue to work with the Department of Health regarding any contact tracing.

We encourage all individuals that are contacted by the PA DoH to follow their instructions. All families should closely monitor students for signs and symptoms of COVID-19. Symptoms of COVID-19 may include fever or chills, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, or new loss of taste or smell. We strongly recommend that parents contact health care professionals if demonstrating any of the signs or symptoms outlined above. The CCCTC's response to future COVID-19 positive tests or active cases will differ based on information, potential spread, and direction from the PA DoH.